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September 22, 2016


RADNOR TOWNSHIP

ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

MINUTES

The September meeting of the Radnor Township Environmental Advisory Council (EAC) was called to order by Josh Hilbert at 6:00 P.M. on September 22, 2016 at the Radnor Township Municipal Building, Radnorshire Room, 301 Iven Avenue, Wayne, Pennsylvania.

Those present were: 

Josh Hilbert, Chairperson
Sloan Walker, Vice Chairperson
Beth Bernabeo

Sally Mattison
Matthew Holtman
Those not present were:
Andrew Kalan

Daniel Meier

Skip Kunda, Planning Commission Representative

CALL TO ORDER/PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Mr. Hilbert called the group to order. 
REVIEW/APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The minutes from the August 25, 2016 meeting were approved.

DEP GRANT PROCESS 
Ms. Bernabeo and Mr. Holtman discussed interest in pursuing a DEP grant either for a water quality monitoring project or possibly restoration/development of an Audubon Birdtown habitat garden at Wayne Elementary that was recently removed due to building construction. The first step will be a letter of intent to the DEP outlining the project(s) we want to pursue.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Mr. Hilbert made the following announcement. There will be an e-Waste and Paper Shredding event on Saturday, October 15, 2016 from 9 AM to 1 PM at the Radnor Township Municipal Building, 301 Iven Avenue. Radnor Township is proud to offer Radnor Township residents the opportunity to responsibly recycle obsolete electronics. Electronics will be recycled by Commonwealth Computer Recycling, an R2 responsible recycler. They will accept all electronic devices with a plug. No large appliances, smoke detectors, bulbs or household batteries will be accepted. Visit radnor.com for details.
WORKGROUP REPORTS AND DISCUSSION
Radnor Green Team
There was no update.

Sustainable Parks workgroup
There was no update.

COMMUNITY ENVIRONMENTAL EDUCATION/AWARENESS
There was some discussion of potential butterfly garden or rain garden projects at the elementary schools in connection with the DEP grant proposal process. Mr. Hilbert mentioned his connections to the Environmental groups at Wayne Elementary, Radnor and Ithan as a vehicle for getting the word out on whatever project(s) we decide to pursue. The Township website is also a potential resource.
LIAISON REPORTS
There was no update.

OLD BUSINESS

Mr. Hilbert raised the topic of the Earl’s Lake dam discussion from previous meetings. He was approached by Newtown Township EAC member Bruce Killan. Mr. Hilbert explained that we were just hearing concerns from citizens and that we hadn’t been approached by the Board of Commissioners about this topic. We aren’t going to pursue it as a priority issue. We would be happy to discuss the issue further if needed. Any type of dam removal has to be overseen by the Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection, and we’re not experts in that.
New Business

The group said goodbye to Ms. Mattison, who is planning to move outside the Township and will consequently be leaving the EAC. Her contributions are greatly appreciated and she will be missed.
Public COMMENT

There was no public comment.
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, on a motion made and seconded, the meeting of the

Environmental Advisory Council was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Matthew Holtman
